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Note verbale 

 

 

The Embassy of France presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Assembly of States 

Parties to the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (Secretariat of the Assembly of States 

Parties) and, with reference to the Secretariat's note ICC-ASP/15/SP/09 of 11 March 2016, has the 

honour of informing it of the following. The Government of the French Republic has decided to 

present the candidature of Mr Richard Veneau for re-election to the post of member of the Committee 

on Budget and Finance (CBF) of the International Criminal Court at the election to be held in The 

Hague between 16 and 24 November 2016, during the fifteenth session of the Assembly of States 

Parties. 

 

Mr Veneau, a graduate of Sciences Po Paris and the Ecole des Hautes Etudes Commerciales 

in Paris and holder of a Master’s degree in International Law, currently serves as Director for 

International Coordination and Human Resources at the Council of Europe Development Bank. 

Previously, he held various positions with the Secretariat General of the European Investment Bank, 

with the Council of Europe Development Bank and with other financial and banking organisations, 

which have enabled him to acquire solid experience in management control and budgetary control, as 

well as financial control. 

 

During his second mandate, Mr Veneau will be able to take full advantage of the experience 

he has gained over the past two years as part of the work of the Court’s Committee on Budget and 

Finance. 

 

As indicated in his curriculum vitae, which is attached to this note verbale, Mr Richard 

Veneau therefore meets the qualifications required in paragraph 2 of the annex to the Resolution on 

the Establishment of the Committee on Budget and Finance. 
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